Weldon Library Board Minutes
May 17, 2021
The meeting was called to order by Amanda Walters at 7:02 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The rollcall was conducted by Amanda Walters. Present were Christi Baker, Alycia Brockman, Sandi Sanders, Amanda Walters, and Susan Westray.  Absent were Pat Brown and Bob Walters. Librarian Lori Rich, newly elected trustee Danielle Barton and guest speaker Josh Shofner were also present.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the minutes of the April meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 5-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no closed session items on the agenda.

TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The April beginning balance was $21,635.24.  Receipts for April were $1,338.09. The disbursements for the month were $4,752.60 ending in a balance of $18,220.73 on April 30, 2021. Payroll and expenses were also reviewed. There was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 5-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Saturday Storytime met May 8th and hosted 6 children and 3 adults with a graduation theme.  This was the final Storytime for the school year.
Reading Club met April 29th with Connie Unruh from First National Bank of Clinton hosting a Piggy Bank Pageant with 18 entries.  Subsequent voting took place through May 13th.  The winners (prize) were:  1st place – Bailey Walters ($20.00), 2nd place – Emery Danison ($10.00), 3rd place – Brynlee Brockman ($5.00).
The DeWitt & Piatt 4H will be hosting a program “Plant a Salsa Garden.”  Flyers are up and the event has been posted on Facebook with instructions for registration.  The planting in a bucket meeting will take place on June 11th.  The second meeting to make salsa will be mon July 23rd.
Summer Reading donations total $1,150.00.  This year’s theme will be Reading Colors Your World.  Brandi will work with the older children.  Connie Unruh, FNB, will assist her with Lemonade Wars.  Ashley Brubaker, an independent contractor, will work with the younger children.  The program will take place on Wednesday mornings from 10:30 am to 12:00 pm beginning June 9th and ending July 14th.
Cloud Library Stats: April circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 33,362 items: 22,525 were eBooks, 10,837 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,904.
Bi-Monthly Report for March/April was received and reviewed.  Usage for nearly all items increased.
Petty cash funds received for April totaled $169.40; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $63.00. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $106.40. Expenses for the month totaled $11.00.
A quote was obtained for equipment to update the front doors of the library to be automatic, making the library more accessible to disabled persons.  The cost would be approximately $5,057.00 plus labor for an electrician.  Travis will be coming out to give a quote.
A donation of plat books was made by First Mid consisting of several counties and multiple years.
OLD BUSINESS
The Village of Weldon has approved the library utilizing their dumpster at the water building.
The requirements of the Per Capita Grant are still not available from the state.  This was tabled until the June meeting.

There was a discussion regarding the process and timing of switching bank accounts from First Mid to First National Bank of Clinton.  Authorized signers will be Christi Baker and Amanda Walters.  They will start process at FNB to open new accounts and a nominal deposit of $1,000.00 will be made to the General Fund account prior to the cut over date of July 1st.  This will allow checks to be ordered and a debit card issued to ensure continuity of operations during the transition.
Josh Shofner of FNB provided an update regarding the Ray Hoops trust.  It has been determined that a foundation for the library cannot be created to manage the funds because it would not meet the legal requirements for purpose.  However, Mr. Hoops has found the Community Foundation of East Central IL, based out of Champaign/Danville that receive the funds on behalf of the library and act as in intermediary in dispersing funds.  This would meet the legal requirements, would not have a required minimum distribution and would maximize the library’s return on investment.  Josh endorses this solution and is of the opinion that Mr. Hoops is moving toward a final draft.
NEW BUSINESS
Oath of office was administered by Amanda Walters to newly elected trustees, Susan Westray, Alycia Brockman, Christi Baker, Danielle Barton and Sandra Sanders and Statements of Economic Interest were signed by all.
Election of officers was conducted.  A motion to elect Amanda Walters to president was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman.  The vote was unanimous, 6-0.  A motion to elect Alycia Brockman to vice president was made by Amanda Walters, seconded by Susan Westray.  The vote was unanimous, 6-0.  A motion to re-elect Christi Baker to treasurer was made by Sandra Sanders seconded by Susan Westray.  The vote was unanimous, 6-0.  A motion to elect Sandra Sanders to secretary was made by Amanda Walters, seconded by Alycia Brockman.  The vote was unanimous, 6-0.
The tax levy for tax year 2020 was distributed and reviewed.
Ordinance 21-01, Meeting Dates for July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022 was reviewed.  A motion was made by Alycia Brockman to approve, seconded by Susan Westray.  The vote was unanimous, 6-0.

Lori provided an update on the Prevailing Wage Ordinance.  The link is no longer needed on the webpage.  Only requirement is to have signed acknowledgement from contractors stating they understand the Prevailing Wage Act does not apply to library projects.

The renewal of the Non-Resident Card Availability program was discussed.  Lori reported that the calculated cost should be $216.49.  A motion was made by Susan Westray to approve this amount, seconded by Danielle Barton.  The vote was unanimous, 6-0.
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to adjourn. The vote was 6-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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